[bookmark: _GoBack]Chauvin Home & School Association Meeting Minutes
May 18, 2021
Prepared by Shantelle Skinner – Secretary

Meeting called to order by Tara Schaffer at 7:32 pm.
Attendees – VIA ZOOM MEETING - Felis Cornish, Tara Schaffer, Shantelle Skinner, Christine Smith, Shelley Johnson, Deanna Volk, Carly Olver, Shelley Morrison, Stephanie Spornitz, Celeste Matovich, Brenda Chapman, Linda Russnak & Jennifer Waters.
Minutes from March 23, 2021 were read individually before meeting commenced. 
Christine Smith moved minutes be adopted as read, with no amendments.
Seconded by Deanna Volk
Motion Carried

Treasurer’s Report – attached – read by Shelley Johnson  
Moved to be adopted as read by Shelley Johnson
Seconded by Carly Olver
Motion carried

· Pack of Flash Drives donated to Council by Tara Schaffer

Trustee’s Report – attached – read by Stephanie Spornitz
October 2021 is an election year for municipal government including school trustees. Nominations are open from January to September. Stephanie Spornitz is running for the trustee position again and welcomes anyone else interested in trusteeship to put their name forth and feel free to contact her with any questions. 

Principal’s Report – attached – read by Celeste Matovich
HIGHLIGHTS: See Attached report

Advocacy Committee – Shantelle Skinner
Stephanie Spornitz informed the council that BTPS is looking at hiring mental health professionals to work inside our schools full time. Shantelle to look further into this new development. 
Village Report – Christine Smith
Paving beside the school will finally be taking place on May 25th, 2021. There will be no access to the school parking lot during this time. 
Hot Lunch Program –Carly Olver
Hot lunches have been successful. Some students still have credits from last years hot lunch program. Tara Schaffer to contact them regarding allocation of these credits going forward into the next school year. 

SRC Report – Felis Cornish on behalf of Wendy Molle
SRC is closed for the remainder of the school year. Wendy Molle is hoping to remap the program for next year to increase interest in the program. 
Swimming Program 
Cancelled indefinitely due to Covid-19
Correspondence 
Nothing new to report.
Old Business 
The projector has been installed in the gym.
The high jump mat arrived and proved rather difficult to fit the foam inside the cover. More than 8 teachers helped wrangle it in. 
Grad – any donations are on hold until the graduating class informs Council of a need. 

New Business
Tara Schaffer informed Council that Tracy Smith asked about council funding for new toys for the kindergarten classroom for the new school year. 
Motion by Shelley Johnson to allot up to $500 toward new toys for the ECS classroom. Final cost to be determined. 
Seconded by Deanna Volk 
Motion carried

Future Discussion:
Shelley Morrison asked if Council could look into helping to bring Drivers Ed Training to Chauvin. Possibility to promote this endeavour or provide snacks or a venue in the future. 

First meeting of the 2021-2022 school year: Tuesday, September 21, 2021 @ 7:30 pm

Meeting adjourned by Tara Schaffer at 8:28 pm
2

